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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to welcome you to the 2015 Spring
Training Conference hosted by the South Carolina Community Action Partnership and the South
Carolina State Head Start Association.

It’s a great day in South Carolina when professionals with a common commitment to improving
the lives of our low-income families have the opportunity to participate in training sessions and
informative workshops and benefit from the knowledge of inspired speakers in their field. With
the theme, Celebrating 50 Years and Beyond, this year’s conference serves as a reminder of the
need to continue to push forward with your efforts in eliminating poverty, helping people, and
changing lives for the better. While there have been many accomplishments, there is still much
work to be done.

Michael and I hope you have a most-productive conference and a wonderful week on our
beautiful Grand Strand. God bless.




